
 
 
May 28, 2015 
 

 

Mr. Randy Mercer 
Regional Lands Administrator 
Department of Community and Government Services 
Government of Nunavut 
P.O. Box 490 
Rankin Inlet, NU   
X0C 0G0 
 
Re: Commissioner’s Land Use Permit Application – Repulse Bay, Nunavut 
 
Dear Mr. Mercer: 
 
Please accept this letter as a formal request by North Arrow Minerals for a 2 year Commissioner’s Land 
Use permit or lease of an area near the hamlet of Repulse Bay, NU. The area under consideration is the 
same as that covered by Commissioner’s Land Use Permit LUP06-607-015 (expires Sept. 11, 2015). This 
permit was obtained to store fuel for the Qilalugaq Project bulk sampling program carried out from 
Repulse Bay, NU during summer 2014. North Arrow Minerals Inc. (North Arrow) wishes to use this same 
area beginning in July of 2015 for both expanded fuel storage, a laydown area for various material and 
temporary core logging facility (tents).  Details of the location and nature of the land use are presented 
in the attached application.  
 
Please note that in order for our work to proceed this summer this application will need to be received 
and reviewed by the Repulse Bay hamlet council at their next meeting which takes place on June 9th 
2015.  Anything you can do to ensure the application reaches council in a timely manner for the June 9th 
council meeting would be much appreciated. 
 
Please also find enclosed the $50.00 application fee.  
 
If you have any questions in regards to this submission, please contact the undersigned. 
 
 
North Arrow Minerals Inc.  
 
 
 
 
Mike MacMorran 
Geologist 



604-563-4808 


